


Welcome
It is my privilege to welcome you to Living 

Waters Lutheran College. a coeducational 

Christian College catering for students from 

Kindergarten to Year 12. Our approach to 

relationships, learning, teaching, creativity, 

wellbeing and pastoral care is deeply embedded 

in the love of Christ and the Gospel message. 

We strive to inspire a love of learning in all our 

students and encourage them to lead lives of 

purpose with integrity. 

The College opened in 1997 as a primary school 

with a total of 63 students. Since then we have 

established ourselves as a thriving school of 

Lutheran Education and an integral part of the 

Rockingham community.  

We strongly believe in lifelong learners and 

offer a diverse curriculum across two sub-
schools that supports student growth and 

development. Our curriculum programs 

emphasise the importance of wonder, 

exploration and innovation in a supportive, 

nurturing environment. Our dedicated and 

caring staff support students as they strive to 
achieve personal excellence in all they do. We 

work as a community here at the College to 

lead our students through their educational 

journey from Primary to Secondary School and  

post-secondary pathways.  

Student wellbeing and pastoral care is of 

paramount importance at the College. Our 

pastoral care programs aim to nurture and grow 

students into responsible, ethical and empathetic 

citizens who lead a life of purpose with integrity.  

Thank you for your interest in Living Waters 

Lutheran College and I encourage you to book 

a tour to further discover all that our College 

has to offer. We look forward to working in 
partnership with your family to enable your 

child to realise their God-given potential and to 
achieve personal excellence.  

Mr Francois Pienaar 

Principal 



“We strive to inspire a love of learning 

in all our students and encourage them 

to lead lives of purpose with integrity.”



Purpose and Values 
Since its beginnings in 1997 Living Waters Lutheran 

College has established a unique ethos and  

Christ-centred inclusive learning environment.  

Each student is challenged to look for ways to 

reach his or her potential by making the most  

of the high-quality programs provided.  
By promoting and modelling Christian values we 

encourage students to look outside themselves 

and serve others; each other, their school,  

their family and the wider community.  

We believe it is important that all young people 

develop an understanding of Christian principles 

and values and strive to use these to form the 

foundation on which they build their lives. 

It is our goal through the teaching of a balanced 

curriculum, reinforced with Christian values, that 

each individual student be given the opportunity 

to develop their talents and gifts.

Our Mission   
Here at Living Waters Lutheran College we share 

the love of Jesus as we educate those in our care, 

enabling them to realise their God-given potential 
for a life of service.

Our Values  
The College’s Christian heritage lies at the heart 

of our compassionate and authentic community. 

We believe: 

• The College’s core values act as a valuable 

compass to lead a life of purpose 

• Every student must be encouraged on their 

journey to grow as an individual and to find 
their place in an ever-changing world 

• The College exists to establish a lifelong love 

of learning with a hunger to discover their 

God-given potential 
• The College supports our graduates to 

develop healthy relationships and a desire to 

serve the community with integrity 

• Every student should develop, learn and grow 

in a caring and inclusive environment 

• All staff should care about each student as a 
unique individual. 



“The College’s Christian heritage lies 

at the heart of our compassionate and 

authentic community ...”



Pastoral Care
Pastoral care is central to everything we do and 

features prominently in all aspects of daily life at 

Living Waters Lutheran College. We believe that 

relationships are the key for positive education 

experiences. Pastoral care is imperative for 

the spiritual, physical, social, intellectual and 

emotional health and wellbeing of all persons in 

the College. 

Our Pastoral Care model is supported by a 

dedicated team that includes: 

• Pastoral Care Teachers 

• Year Coordinators 

• House Representatives 

• Academic Professionals 

• Learning Support 

• Student and Family Counsellor 

• Spiritual and Pastoral Team 

Students at Living Waters Lutheran College 

meet with their Pastoral Care teacher daily and 

engage in a weekly Pastoral Care program which 

promotes positive relationships and addresses 

health and wellbeing issues that are relative to 

the class. It also increases the sense of identity as 

a year group and builds school and house spirit.  

Service within our community and the love 

of Christ is shared throughout the College. 

Secondary School Pastoral Care classes have the 

opportunity to serve within our College through 

our Buddy Class program with the Primary 

School. This program connects a Secondary 

School student with a Primary School student to 

engage in planned activities, which emphasise 

relationship building, school identity and the 

sense of community. Our Secondary School 

annually host events where service to the whole 

community is the focus.  

Above all, our pastoral care inspires a love of 

learning in our students and encourages them to 

lead lives of purpose with integrity.  

“Pastoral care is central to 

everything we do ...”



Quest for Personal 
Excellence 
Here at Living Waters Lutheran College, we 

inspire, innovate and encourage personal 

growth in all students through a positive, safe 

and caring environment. We emphasise that 

excellence is not simply an academic test score 

as we aim to nurture students to grow in all 

aspects of their lives.  

The College offers a broad and innovative 
curriculum, which is supplemented by engaging 

and active learning opportunities such as the  

1:1 iPad program in the Lower Secondary School 

and the Bring Your Own Device (BYOD) program 

in the Upper Secondary School.  

The quest for personal excellence is central to 

the idea of success. Students are encouraged 

and supported to do their very best and to 

take an increasing responsibility for their own 

goals and achievements. We as a College 

recognise that at times students will need 

assistance in order to achieve their personal 

milestones in their educational journey.  Our 

Learning Enrichment Centre (LEC) is a network 

of teachers and staff who support and extend 
students, as they pursue personal excellence. 

The LEC department offers curriculum support 
programs as well as curriculum extension 

programs to supplement student learning.  

The College offers a wide range of co-curricular 
activities including Performing Arts, Mock Trials,  

Student Leadership, House Competitions, 

and Sport. The College inspires students to 

contribute positively to society and discover 

their God-given potential.  



Primary School
Kindergarten to Year 6 

The Primary School at Living Waters Lutheran 

College seeks to provide a caring, structured 

environment that enables students to develop 

their natural curiosity for the world in which 

we live. We are comprised of Kindergarten to 

Year 6, incorporating multiple classrooms and 

learning spaces such as the College Library and 

Vlahov Centre, our gymnasium. We are aware 

that children’s play informs their learning and 

encourage students to explore this through our 

multiple playgrounds and nature-play facilities.  

Primary School Curriculum
The Western Australian Curriculum, along with 

the Kindergarten Guidelines and Early Years 

Learning Framework, form the foundation of our 

teaching and learning. Staff work collaboratively 
to develop engaging opportunities for students 

across all learning areas. Our students engage 

with specialist teachers in the following areas: 

• Languages (Japanese) 

• Physical Education

• The Arts and Music  

Additional Support 
At times, students may need support or 

extension in their academic endeavours and 

Living Waters Lutheran College enables this 

by offering a dedicated Learning Enrichment 
Centre (LEC). The dedicated staff in our LEC 
consult with classroom teachers to plan and 

deliver support programs and extension 

opportunities to those who require support.  

As a Lutheran school, our commitment to  

Christ is reflected in our relationships with 
students, weekly chapel services and the 

teaching of Christian Studies as an integral part 

of our classrooms. 



Lower Secondary 
School
Years 7 to 9
To support growth and development in these 

critical years, Living Waters Lutheran College has 

developed a distinctive Pastoral Care program that 

provides students with a secure and community-
like learning environment.  Our dedicated and 

highly trained teaching staff are familiar with 
the specialised social and academic needs of 

adolescent learners.  

The Lower Secondary School at Living Waters  

Lutheran College encompasses Years 7 to 9  in 

a vibrant and supportive learning environment,  

providing opportunities for discovery, creativity 

and innovation. Excellence in the classroom is 

encouraged and students are challenged to 

engage with their learning at all levels.  

Students in each year level are immersed in 

a range of challenging indoor and outdoor 

experiences that aim to develop character, 

resilience and personal integrity. These programs 

culminate in their ROSTIA experience as a part of 

the Year 9 program.  

Key learning areas challenge students to explore 

specific knowledge and skills, while developing 
higher order thinking skills and the ability to identify 

connections within the immediate and wider world.  

Beyond the classroom, students are encouraged 

to participate in all aspects of College life, through 

involvement in sports, music, clubs and service to 

the community.   

Year 7 and 8 Curriculum: Christian Studies, English, 

Mathematics, Humanities and Social Sciences, 

Science, Art, Music, Design and Technology 

(Wood), Home Economics  (Food/Fabric), Digital 

Technology (Computing), Physical Education, 

Health, Japanese.  

Year 9 Curriculum: Christian Studies, English, 

Mathematics, Humanities and Social Sciences, 

Science, Health, Physical Education.  

Year 9 Semester Electives: Art, Design and 

Technology (Wood), Design and Technology 

(Metals), Outdoor Education, Digital Technologies, 

Food, Music, Drama.   



“Students are encouraged  to 

uncover and pursue their own gifts 

and talents in a quest for personal 

excellence.”

Upper Secondary 
School
Years 10 to 12 
Living Waters Lutheran College offer an Upper 

Secondary School experience that is firmly 

focused on preparing students for the future. 

Academically, we focus on student pathways 

that lead to a variety of different opportunities 

for the future. We believe that students who are 

motivated and active participants in their learning 

are more likely to achieve personal excellence. 

While the majority of our students go on to 

university using a Year 12 ATAR (Australian 

Tertiary Attainment Rank), we also offer a 

pathway of courses that link to TAFE, Vocational 

Education and Training (VET) programs and 

apprenticeship opportunities. 

A student’s experience at our College is 

enhanced by a wide range of activities that go 

beyond the classroom. Students are encouraged 

to uncover and pursue their own gifts and 

talents in a quest for personal excellence. We 

offer sporting opportunities both in and outside 
the classroom, a chance to experience politics 

in action through the Mock Trials team, and a 

dynamic Performing Arts curriculum with the 

chance to be a part of a major musical every 

second year.   

Our students also have the opportunity to 

travel both nationally and internationally for 

some curriculum subjects and extra-curricular 
activities. Past trips have included, Mexico 

(Robotics), Japan (Languages/Cultural), Canberra 

(Cultural/HASS),  Victoria (Art), New South Wales 

(Skiing) and South Australia (Pedal Prix racing).  

Equipping our students for life after Living Waters 

Lutheran College is a core focus in the Upper 

Secondary School. Our students engage in work 

experience and programs like Keys for Life which 

prepare them for life beyond school. Each Year 11 

and 12 student has the opportunity to complete a 

Certificate III in a range of disciplines. 



Upper Secondary 
School Curriculum 
The Upper Secondary School is a dynamic learning 

community where we provide a rich, relevant and 

challenging program that builds on a foundation 

of learning established in the earlier years. We 

encourage personal excellence within each 

student, nurturing their strengths and interests 

through the Australian Curriculum framework and 

WACE courses including Vocational Education and 

Training (VET) programs.

At Living Waters Lutheran College, we have a 

Careers department that is dedicated to working 

with students and their families to navigate through 

the exciting career options students are faced 

with in society today. Each student can forge their 

personal educational pathway through the Upper 

Secondary School with the support and nurture of 

the whole College community.  

Year 10 Curriculum

• Christian Studies

• English

• Health

• Physical Education

• Mathematics

• Science

• Humanities and Social Science

• Life Skills

Two specialist learning area subjects are chosen by 

the student and cover two sessions per week for 

the entire year, these subjects include: 

• Art 

• Design and Technology (Wood) 

• Design and Technology (Metals) 

• Digital Technologies 

• Outdoor Education 

• Japanese 

• Food Science 

• Technology 

• Drama 

• Music  

Year 11 and 12 Curriculum 

Students are given the opportunity to choose 

courses that reflect their strengths and interests, 
and support their career aspirations. If students 

enjoy the courses they study, they are more likely 

to do well in them. The College, after gauging 

student interest, makes decisions each year 

about which courses and programs they will offer. 
These decisions are based on a range of factors 

such as resources, staffing and community need. 
The College currently offers choices of ATAR and 
General Courses.   

In Year 12, students choose courses that generally 

build on their successes in Year 11 preparing them 

for tertiary study or a future career.   

Academic and Vocational Education and  

Training  Results 

We pride ourselves on ensuring that our 

students are exposed to many experiences and 

opportunities so they are competitive 

and advantaged.   

Secondary students have the choice of following 

a university pathway, vocational pathway or a 

combination of the two.   

The Vocational Education and Training (VET) 

program is designed for students who are 

preparing for entry into TAFE, the workforce, or a 

Traineeship/Apprenticeship. Units of competency 

are completed towards a training qualification. 
The program enables students to work towards 

secondary graduation and simultaneously acquire 

Nationally Accredited Qualifications. 



The Arts
Living Waters Lutheran College is dedicated to 

developing the skills and confidence of our students 
in the Arts, Music, Drama, Visual Art and Media.  

Our Year 6 and 7 Instrumental program gives all 

students the opportunity to learn a brass or woodwind 

instrument through tuition with experienced tutors.  

Students showcase their talents regularly within 

the school environment, as well as performing at a 

variety of events for the benefit of the community 
through their involvement in various ensembles, 

either as an instrumentalist in the Concert Band, or 

as a vocalist in one of the Choirs on offer: the Lower 
Secondary Choir ‘Bella Voci’, the Upper Secondary 

Choir ‘Bella Carmen’ and the combined Secondary 

Choir ‘The Voice Collective’.  

Vocal tuition is available to all students at the 

College, with visiting tutors coming to the College 

weekly to take lessons in voice and a wide variety of 

musical instruments.  

Our Drama program provides wonderful outlets for 

creative expression and imagination. The College 

has enjoyed a rich history of musical theatre and  

performance, with students involved in productions,  

both on stage and behind the scenes. The College  

hosts a Primary School Production and a Secondary  

School Production on alternate years in the Vlahov 

Centre. Year 11 and 12 students of the Arts also 

have the opportunity to attend the biennial Arts 

Camp where they participate in immersive subject 

workshops and community building activities.  

All students from Pre-primary to Year 12 have the 
opportunity to study Visual Arts where they create two 

and three dimensional artworks under the guidance of 

our experienced teachers. Selected works are entered 

into a variety of  annual exhibitions and competitions 

including the Kwinana Industry Council (KIC) Youth Art 

Awards,  St Georges Art Awards, Castaways Sculpture  

Awards and Young Artist Perspective. Students  also 

showcase their work in internal competitions  which 

run throughout the year as well as the end  of year 

whole College Art Exhibition.



“Students showcase their 

talents regularly within the 

College community ...”



House and Sport Life
Developing lifelong skills such as teamwork, 

leadership and being part of a community that is 

larger than the individuals, are an integral part of life 

at Living Waters Lutheran College. We have a House 

System that is comprised of  four houses, each 

named after nearby rivers, appropriate for the Living 

Waters Lutheran College name and visual identity.  

Canning House (Green)  

Murray House (Blue)  

Serpentine House (Red) 

Swan House (Yellow)  

Sporting activities provide important opportunities 

for students to explore and extend their talents 

and self-knowledge while also learning the skills of 
teamwork and leadership. Living Waters Lutheran 

College seeks to promote both high levels of 

participation and the pursuit of personal excellence 

by all students. 

Houses compete against each other in each of 

the sub schools, for House shields in Athletics, 

Cross Country and Swimming. These point driven 

competitions culminate in an overall House shield 

that is presented to the winning house at the end 

of each year. The College values the inter-house 
competition as a way to: 

• Maximise students’ involvement and 

participation in sport 

• Develop physical skills 

• Foster team spirit and sportsmanship 

• Assist in the selection of representative teams.  

Living Waters Lutheran College provides a wide 

range of sporting opportunities through local and 

independent inter-school competitions. A range of 
lunchtime sports are also offered across the College. 



Next steps
Enrolments 

To register your child at Living Waters Lutheran 

College, please contact our Enrolments Officer to 
commence the process: 

Phone: 08 9593 9534 

Email: enrolments@livingwaters.wa.edu.au  

Book a tour 
We welcome all families to visit the College to 

explore our facilities and get a feel for our warm-
hearted environment. To book a tour, please 

contact our Enrolments Officer: 
Phone: 08 9593 9534 

Email: tours@livingwaters.wa.edu.au   

Outside School Hours Care (OSHClub) 
OSHClub works in partnership with the College  

to provide outside school hours care services.  

For more information, please contact our 

Enrolments Officer or OSHClub directly: 
Phone: 0428 093 706 

Email: livingwaters@oshclub.com.au 

Web: oshclub.com.au  

Transport 
The college operates a free bus service for 

students that live outside of Warnbro and  

Port Kennedy, with two routes servicing  

Secret Harbour down to Mandurah and Baldivis.  

Location 
176 Currie Street 

Warnbro WA 6169   



www.livingwaters.wa.edu.au

176 Currie Street

 Warnbro WA 6169 

08 9593 1211


